
AMERICAN LEGION
WAYNE-NEWTON POST 346

“FOR GOD & COUNTRY”
“The Friendly Post”
www.legion346.org

Legion Officers
Commander........................Cliff Stephens
1st Vice Commander......Roy S. Dowell Jr.
2nd Vice Commander.....Roy S. Dowell Jr.
Adjutant............................Darrell Rupnick
Finance Officer....................Rick Compton
Judge Advocate ......................John Julian
Sergeant-at-Arms....................John Julian
Historian.........................Steven T. Dowell
Service Officer..............Roy S. Dowell, Jr.
Chaplain..........................Steven T. Dowell

Executive Committee
Roy Dowell	 John Hayes	
Steven Dowell	 Don Jackson 
John Julian	 Darrell Rupnick	
Cliff Stephens	 Rick Compton	
Leo Gainor	 John Layman

SAL Officers
Commander .................... Paul Snavely Sr
1st Vice .......................... Jeremy Jackson
2nd Vice ..................................Tom Smith
Adjutant ................................... Jeff Eaton
Finance ...............................Norm Bedford
Sgt-at-Arms .......................... Jeff Newton
Chaplain ................................Tim Altvater
Historian ........................... Gavin Jackson

Auxiliary Officers
President...............................Patty Gifford
1st Vice President.............Sharon Mackey
Historian.................................Peggy Fagg
Secretary...........................Ruth Alexander
Treasurer........................ Dorothy Jackson
Chaplain............................Michele Dowell 
Parliamentarian.............................. Vacant
Sergeant-at-Arms................Adrianne Deal

WAYNE-NEWTON POST 346
Official Newsletter

DECEMBER
2020

Published Monthly 
Provided free to paid-up members.

FROM THE 
COMMANDER
Cliff Stephens

I apologize for the delay in this 
newsletter, you should find everything 
that will be going on at our post the rest 
of December. Because of the Covid’ 19 
we were unable to have a Christmas 
party this year. The post will be closed on 
Christmas Day and on Christmas Eve the 
clubroom will be open from 3:00PM till 
7PM. 

We are having problems with the 
newsletter returns. Every month we have 
a large amount of returns due to address 
changes. So if you do not put in a change 
of address here at the post, we will take 
you off of the mailing list. If you do need 
to put in a change of address call us at 
the post at 812-234-9570.

 We are planning a new year’s get 
together and we will have karaoke. The 
post will furnish little sandwiches and 
champagne for the incoming year. The 
staff and I would like to wish every 
member a Merry Christmas and a very 
Happy New Year. Also if you are coming 
to the new year’s eve party please bring 
a covered dish. We Hope that next year 
will be a better one for each and every 
member.

Cliff Stephens
Commander

MERRY
CHRISTMAS 
& a happy new year! 



DECEMBER EVENTS
DECEMBER 4	 FRONT PAGE KARAOKE 	 7:00

DECEMBER 5 	 FRONT PAGE KARAOKE	 7:00 

DECEMBER 6	 TAG KARAOKE 	 7:00

DECEMBER 8	 LEGION MEETINGS	 6:00

DECEMBER 10	 AUXILIARY MEETING	 7:00

DECEMBER 11	 FRONT PAGE KARAOKE 	 7:00

DECEMBER 12	 COUNTRY MUSIC MAKERS	 7:00

DECEMBER 13	 TAG KARAOKE 	 7:00

DECEMBER 18	 FRONT PAGE KARAOKE 	 7:00

DECEMBER 19	 FRONT PAGE KARAOKE 	 7:00

DECEMBER 20 	 FRONT PAGE KARAOKE	 2:00

DECEMBER 20	 WWE PPV TLC	 7:00

DECEMBER 24	 CHRISTMAS EVE \\ CLOSING @ 7:00

DECEMBER 25	 CHRISTMAS DAY \\ CLOSED

DECEMBER 27	 TAG KARAOKE	 4:00
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Greetings to all Auxiliary 
Members. 

The winner of the Thanksgiving 
Food Basket is Barb Rae Bendzsa. 
Thank you to everyone who 
purchased tickets. 

We are now selling tickets on a 
Christmas Food Basket. It will have 
a Ham and about 25 lb of food with 
it. Tickets are 1 for $1. 00 of 6 for 
$5. 00. Please come in the post 
and purchase your tickets. Drawing 
will be Saturday December 19th at 
7 :00 pm at the Post. The money 
from this basket goes to our 

FROM THE
LADIES AUXILIARY
PRESIDENT
Patty Gifford

veterans projects. 

The Children’s Christmas Party 
is a little different this year. It will 
be December 6th. It will be a drive 
threw. If your children are not 
signed up there will not be a gift 
for them. When you go threw the 
drive threw you will receive your 
children’s gift and their candy. Santa 
will be standing on the steps to 
wave at the children.

How to Kill an Auxiliary

• Don’t participate - Then 
complain that you have no voice

• Decline all offices - Then offer 
advice on how things should have 
been done

• Don’t attend meetings or submit 
new ideals - Then play “Devils’ 

Advocate”
• Don’t volunteer - Then gripe that 

you are never asked
• lf by chance the Auxiliary grows 

and is successful in spite of your 
non-help - Brag to all who listen 
about how hard it was for you to 
build up the Auxiliary.

Our next meeting will be 
Thursday December 10th at 7:00 
pm. 

Have a blessed and Merry 
Christmas. Be sure and remember 
our homeless veterans and help 
them when you can.

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND 
HAPPY NEW YEAR

Patty Gifford


